STATEMENT OF REASONS


City of Newcastle upon Tyne
Traffic Regulation (Consolidation) Order 2009
(Union Hall Road and Scotswood Road Variation) Order 2022


The Council’s reasons for proposing to make the above Order are as follows:-

The proposed Double Yellow Lines are intended to prevent indiscriminate parking adjacent to the junctions with back lanes on Union Hall Road. This practice is causing problems with access and visibility particularly for the refuse collection vehicles. 

In addition, concerns have been raised about damage being sustained to the bridge parapet on Scotswood Road in Lemington Village. The proposed weight restriction is intended to prevent large vehicles from crossing the structure. There will be an exemption for buses. 

